

Note to Members on issues raised at January 2017 Police Committee:

Item 4- Outstanding references- No 6- Community Speedwatch

- Alderman Gowman commented that she had encouraged DBE/ CoLP to work in a more joined up way on the Road Danger Reduction Plan under T/AC Chance but wasn't sure whether this was still happening.

Update: This was fed back to Chief Supt Dave Lawes who will raise this at the next RDR Partnership meeting with a view to maintaining good partnership working going forward.

Item 8- Draft Policing Plan 2017-2020

Update: All issues raised by Members *in the meeting* were noted and fed back to Stuart Phoenix, head of Strategic Development, including Explanation of 4 xPs in the narrative

- specific reference to the business pre-cept and how it is being spent within the Financial Section
- copies to be distributed to new Members after the elections as part of the induction process
- on P50 'sync' The Mission with the actual plan and
- P71 source should be given for data- (this would have been done in any case in the final version –Source is CoLP).

Item 9- Barbican CCTV

Commissioner undertook to bring an update back on the **Ring of Steel Programme** to September Committee

Item 12- Community Engagement Update

- a 'Breakdown of ASB' to help identify repeat victims/ locations or one offs and victim/non victim based was requested –

Update: - it was agreed we would provide this at the Performance Sub Committee on the 23rd Feb as part of the Performance Update. This has been tasked out and the data is awaited for inclusion.

- Ref Homeless/ vagrancy- One Member stated they were getting reports from constituents of homeless / rough sleepers sleeping in Bolt Court off Fleet Street on Friday and Saturday nights- The AC undertook to commission a 'mini problem profile' to gauge the extent of the problem and report back to May Committee-

Update: this has been tasked out and the outcome of any problem profile and/ or problem solving will be included in the next quarterly Community Engagement update which will be due to May Police Committee

- One Member commented that there was a heavy focus on engagement with businesses in the report, especially around CT advice and asked what was the extent of CT advice given to Residents- AC undertook to find out and circulate a note.

Update note:

The Barbican Forum and other residents forums provide opportunities to raise awareness to residents on such issues. The external COLP website has an extensive CT section providing advice about 'Run, Hide, Tell', Detail of Projects SERVATOR, Argus and Griffin. It also provides links and contact details for advice.

Our Twitter account (and to a lesser extent Facebook) is a regular source of CT advice and updates for the general public – (including, but not exclusively for, local residents if they're signed up). **Details of some of the specific Communications are listed on Appendix 1 attached to this note.**

Item 13- Risk Register-

- Request was made for the Force to consider including a risk on the current lack of a Workforce Plan
- One Member asked why where risks were amber or red why there was no 'aspirational' target date for them to become 'green'. Although the AC said he was comfortable with the process the Force has in place because of the regular reviews and reality checks he undertakes, he said on the 3 Red risks he would circulate a note back to members to include an aspirational target date if possible, regarding them going 'Green'.

Update: This has been passed to Paul Adams Head of Governance and Assurance and a meeting is taking place with the AC on the 7th February to discuss both issues. A further update on the second bullet point above will follow.

Item 18 - ESMCP Presentation-

- A Member asked what the position was in relation to 4G capacity on the underground bits (Tunnels) of the overground that are TfL underground.

Update: A separate note has been sent to the Member, but essentially, there are no special coverage measures being put in place for train tunnels on the over-ground network unless specifically asked for by the user organisation with responsibility for the tunnel, which in this case will be the BTP.

3rd February 2017

- One Member commented about the risks/ dependencies associated with the ESMCP programme- operational risk/ financial risk- discussion took place about how best to inform Members.

Update: The Force already reports on the financial risks that impact on the Force around ESMCP that require Member oversight through the Risk Register Update and Finance Reports. Additionally, risks impacting upon the delivery of the programme are also monitored at the Project Sub Committee. Operational risks associated with the programme area managed at Programme Board level. No other formal reporting is planned. However, for the information of Members the Pan London Risk Summary is attached 'for information' only. Any further queries can be directed to:

Superintendent Tony Cairney

Programme Director

ESN Programme

Internal 2884

External 020 7601 2884

Mobile 07734 281396

Email tony.cairney@cityoflondon.pnn.police.uk

Item 24- Commissioner's update-

- A Member asked about the details of a stabbing of a young person that she thought took place on City ground –

Update: DS John Clifford made enquiries after Committee and established that the incident took place on MPS ground, Greys Inn Road and the victim, whose condition was not life threatening, was taken to hospital. An e-mail was sent to the Member the same afternoon.

- The Commissioner gave an update on the status of the Everbridge Contract at the request of a Member

Update: The Commissioner agreed to provide an interim note on the contract status between now and the May Committee, this will be provided in due course and we will also include an update on this contract in the report Supt Isaac is submitting for May Police Committee with One Safe City on the Review of Community Engagement.